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Economic Development Commission





Regular Meeting





June 18, 2009

Present: Gary Bennett, Dan Oliverio, John Delmhorst, Paul Burgess, Blunt White, Wendy Bury, Ed Planeta, and Ed Hart.  Absent: Tony Lee, Ed Dear.

Chairman Blunt White introduced Wendy Bury, a new alternate member of the commission.  Wendy operates the LaGrua store in Stonington Borough, is the coordinator for the La Grua Center at Stonington Commons, and leads the Stonington Borough Merchants Association.

Chairman White then called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

The minutes of the May 21, 2009 meeting were approved as distributed.

Old Business:

The recent P&Z vote on the proposed zone change on Taugwonk Road was discussed; this change was not approved.  Comments from members included:

Ed Planeta- reports at public hearings should be written and kept short.  Presentations need to be concentrated and not overlap.

Gary Bennett- gave credit to Chairman White for his perseverance and timeliness of action.

Ed Hart- the process of presentations to P&Z needs some revision.

There was a discussion on future uses and/or sales of properties within this zone.
There was a discussion on the requirement for an A-2 survey: it was felt that this sets a high burden for change and that action should be brought by land owners and developers, not boards and commissions.  Paul Burgess made a motion, with Blunt White seconding, that the EDC opposes P&Z application 0903RA which proposes elimination of the A-2 survey requirement or impact statement.  The motion passed by a vote of 7 to 1.

Tax Abatements: Martha Standish, Town Assessor, is preparing documentation and standards that will include both real estate and personal property taxes.  Tax abatements could be used to induce new businesses to move to town.

There was no update on the marketing brochure and website.  Wendy Bury described the excellent website developed by Pyramid Marketing in New London for the Stonington Borough Merchants Association.  Detailed reports are prepared listing statistics on usage.  Chairman White will discuss this company with Selectman Haberek and Jay McSorley.  John Delmhorst stated Salt Marsh Opera also used Pyramid Marketing for their website and was very pleased with the product.
New Business:

The matter of home occupations and a proposed text amendment were discussed.  Following discussion, it was recommended that the applicants be asked to attend an EDC meeting to discuss their request.  It is possible this will require an August meeting to have this item on the agenda ( meetings are not normally held in July and August).

Bruce McDonald, representing the Eastern Connecticut Chamber of Commerce, said they are willing to promote initiatives to assist the EDC.

Chairman White said there are possibly three members leaving the Planning and Zoning Commission and welcomed suggestions for possible replacements.  Action will be taken at next week’s Board of Selectmen meeting.

This meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

John R. Delmhorst, Secretary

